From: <u>Karen Landry</u>
To: <u>Tracy MacDonald</u>

**Subject:** FW: Broadband Internet as an Essential Service **Date:** Monday, September 28, 2020 8:44:11 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

From: Fred Simpson <fred.simpson@townofmono.com>

Sent: Thursday, September 17, 2020 1:58 PM

**To:** clerksdept <clerksdept@orangeville.ca>; Nicole Martin <nmartin@amaranth.ca>; jwilloughby@shelburne.ca; Jessica Kennedy <jkennedy@eastgarafraxa.ca>; dholmes@melancthontownship.ca; Meghan Townsend <mtownsend@townofgrandvalley.ca>; 'Tracey Atkinson' <tatkinson@mulmur.ca>; mdunne@dufferincounty.ca

**Subject:** Broadband Internet as an Essential Service

Mono Council passed the following resolution on Tuesday September 8, 2020:

## Resolution #10-VC11-2020

Moved by Ralph Manktelow, Seconded by John Creelman

THAT Council for the Town of Mono supports and endorses the Town of Orangeville's resolution to recognize broadband connectivity as an essential service;

AND THAT Council requests that Kyle Seeback, MP and Honourable Sylvia Jones, MPP take action through their respective governments to declare broadband an essential service and to help facilitate telecommunication access to existing infrastructure including underutilized or dark fibre optic network and hydro poles in support of affordable and reliable broadband expansion in all communities.

## **Fred Simpson**

Deputy Clerk Town of Mono 519.941.3599, 234



This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify <a href="mailto:fred.simpson@townofmono.com">fred.simpson@townofmono.com</a>.